
KILHAM  NEWS 
August & September 2019 

ALL ITEMS FOR INCLUSION IN THE OCT/NOV EDITION OF THE NEWSLETTER SHOULD BE SENT TO: 

gerryhornerkpc1@gmail.com BY SEPT 13TH PLEASE 

Kilham Playing Fields Ass ociation—Super Sunday 

We would like to say a huge thank you to those that attended our Super Sunday 

event.  From Flyball to Five a Side, Archery to Model Aircraft, Gymnastics to the      

Giant Obstacle course we hope you had a great family fun day out in the 

sunshine. 

The vintage    

parade around 

the village with 

Chief  Bucket 

Shaker Marilyn, 

raised over 

£200. 

Tug O’ War had 12 teams competing for the coveted championship medals raising 

£150. Congratulations to the Kilham Tuggers, Last Minute Ladies and Kilham Grass 

Cutters for reigning supreme in 2019. Best dressed team of the day went to the WI 

Posh Hats and Pearls team. All teams well controlled by Judge Simon of G Boyes.  

mailto:gerryhornerkpc1@gmail.com


New additions this 
year were displays 
from Wolds         
Gymnastics and    
Yorkshire Bouncers 
Flyball team. Driffield 
Radio 107.2fm also 
added to the great   
atmosphere. 

Our have a go sporting theme continued to be a great success with record  
numbers of children across all age groups taking part. Kids (both small and not 
so small) enjoyed the competition of the sports races.  In total the KPFA raised 
over £1400 from the Parade, Tug O War, Raffle and Bar (supported by Lucy 
Savile at The Old Star).  
A huge thank you to the many volunteers that contributed to the success of the 
event.  These funds will go towards our new Willow Tunnels planned for the 
Winter as well as ongoing improvements to the play area this summer. 
As well as the KPFA, the event supported fundraising for other local community 
group stall holders Kilham WI, Rudston Rascals, Friends of Kilham Church,    
Burton Agnes Youth Club, Kilham School PTFA and the North Wolds Lions. 

Community Orchard 
Liz Sellers’ application for a pack from the Woodland Trust of 105 Orchard Fruit 
Saplings has been successful. Due to arrive in November we will be planting 
these up at the Playing Field. This will form part of our plan for a wildlife walk 
around the field next year. Any volunteers with spades will be gratefully 
welcome to join us. Best get polishing up on those fruit pie, cider and gin 
recipes in anticipation of bumper crops in years to come....

Next Event 
Sunday 13th October 10am:       
Kilham Multi Terrain 10k
(See enclosed Newsletter insert) 
For further information or to volunteer for any aspect of our events please   
contact Nicola Knaggs 07765932387, Liz Sellers 07894202806 or Kate Albutt 
07850256764. 

Like and follow our facebook page Kilham Playing Fields Association for more information   

Have a great Summer!  KPFA 



OLD ‘N’ PECULIAR 

THE CROSSING 2019

Simon and Kev are doing the coast 

to coast on mountain bikes—Serious 

training has been undertaken as you 

can see! 

26-28 July 2019

In support of   

Yorkshire Air Ambulance   

The Charity Collection boxes are at 

the Old Star and Boyes Garage



Kilham Church of England (V.C) Primary School 
Millside, Kilham, Driffield, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 4SR 

     Tel/Fax: 01262 420214 

     Email: kilham.primary@eastriding.gov.uk 

    www.kilhamschool.co.uk 

 Headteacher: Mr R Palmer 

Dear Villagers, 

I can’t believe that we are heading into the final week of the Summer term and 
what a week it has been! Last week the year 5 and 6 children had a fantastic 
time on our week-long residential to Cefn Lea in Wales. This week we have been 
busy with sports day, our PTFA Summer disco, children meeting their new class 
and class teacher and all children singing their hearts out during the little and 
big sing at the Spa in Bridlington. 

Cefn Lea. 

During our Cefn Lea visit the children were involved in several challenging  
activities including raft making and sailing, zip lines, high ropes courses, a leap 
of faith, climbing mountains, indoor caving, sleeping in a room with friends and 
climbing. The children had a fantastic time and will have made memories that 
last them a life time. Here are some of their memories below. 

Some of our happy memories from Cefn Lea are: whenever you said you felt ill 

on the bus, Mr Palmer would come and drench you in water, the boys beating 

the girls in rafting and everybody climbing Glog Mountain and eating lots of 

Haribos. 

mailto:kilham.primary@eastriding.gov.uk
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Our Year 6 leavers at the top of 
Glog Mountain. 

Traditional Sports Day Monday 
8th July 

Congratulations to all of the  
children from all of the different 
houses across the school who 
represented themselves and 
their teams so well during 
sports day. The weather was 
kind to us and it was great to 
see so many close-run races and 
children proudly and         
enthusiastically competing for 
their houses. Special mention 
must go to all of the Yellow 
Team who after a very close run 
day were the school’s sports 
day champions for 2019 – Go 
Team Yellow. One final mention –thanks to all of the staff for being such good 
sports during the hula hooping and well done Mrs Aconley – a very   
Impressive display.  

Summer Disco.  

Thanks to all of the members of the PTFA who helped organise and run the 
summer disco, they raised £38.00 but more importantly a considerable    
number of children and staff across the school had a great time dancing the 
night away and collecting glow sticks. 

Just leaves me to say— have a 
wonderful summer holiday enjoy 
spending time with friends and 
family. 

See you all in September for      
another busy academic year at       
Kilham C of E Primary School. 

Mr R Palmer  - Headteacher.



Services: 

August  
4th   - 11am Morning Worship  
11th  - 8.45am Holy Communion 
18th - 11am Holy Communion
25th - 10am Benefice Service at Rudston

September 
1st - 11am Morning Worship
8th - 10am Saint Paul’s Methodist Church
15th - 11am Holy Communion
22nd - 10am Benefice Service at Wold Newton
29th  - 11am Holy Communion joint with St Paul’s at All Saints 

Advanced Notice of Harvest Festival:  
All Saints will celebrate their Harvest Festival, on Sunday the 6th of October at 
11am; this will be followed by The Parish Lunch at 1pm in the marquee at The 
Star Inn. It is a very happy occasion where we enjoy lovely local harvest food.  
Everyone most welcome to come and join us. 
Tickets available from Pam or Sue on the above telephone numbers, church 
members and The Star Inn. 

Community Lunches:  
Our lunches are very popular and we are delighted that our numbers are  
growing.  We would love to see even more of you so come along to the next 
monthly lunch where you can enjoy our delicious home cooked food and 
friendly company.  We are also looking for more waiters & waitresses to join 
our team.  Lunches are held in the Village Hall on the second Tuesday of each 
month at 12pm – come along and you will be warmly welcomed.  
Wednesday lunch time 12 noon -1pm meditation and chat with coffee and 
snacks.   Should you require transport or further details, please call Pam on 
01262 420652, or Liz on 01262 420737. 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES 
AND EVENTS   01262 420313 

Churchwardens 
Sue Dawson 01377 259068 
Pam Barker 01262 420652 



Other News from All Saints: 
You will all be pleased to know that Rev Glyn is now out and about, on a 
phased-in rota. For the next 2 months, please continue to contact Pam or 
Sue on the above numbers for Church business, Baptisms, Weddings etc. 
We thank God for returning Glyn back amongst us and for all your prayers 
during his illness. 
Enjoy the long summer days and the school holidays. 
Wishing you every blessing. 
Pam and Sue  

Kilham Craft and Chat Group would like to invite new members to bring 
along and share their crafts and possibly learn new ones. If you are new 
to the area, it’s a great opportunity to meet fellow crafters and chat over 
a cup of tea or coffee. We meet in the Kilham Methodist Church Hall on 
the first Monday of each month from 1.30pm - 3.30pm. For further de-
tails contact Jackie on 07775716112.  

Kilham Baby and Toddler Group 

Calling all Mums, Dads & Carers, 

 We have a fantastic, fun-filled morning for babies and toddlers 
at the  village hall in Kilham every Wednesday morning during 

term-time.   Why not come along and meet up with other    
parents and carers. Have a  coffee, while you and your child 

make lots of new friends.  

For more information please call 

Louise Burkinshaw:  

  07976 892347 



At our June meeting Lesley spoke to us about her “Dolce Vita” and we 
met many of her multinational friends and saw the beauty of
Italy through the lovely photos she showed us. We sampled prosseco,     
tiramisu and limencello.  Sue from Nafferton WI, the delegate to the   

National meeting in Bournemouth, told us about the 
meeting and the   results of the Resolution debate.  

We hosted the Federation quiz semi-final which was   
enjoyed by all, with the Kilham team not disgracing itself 
by any means.  The cinema outing was to see either 
Fisherman’s Friends or White Crow. 

The stall at the Fun Day made a healthy contribution to 
funds and the Tug of War Team was enthusiastic! 

The visit to Ryedale Folk Museum was a great success 
with members joining in with the activities.   

We also enjoyed an Afternoon Tea at Eastfield Garden 
Centre and several cinema visits. 

The July meeting was Bell Ringing at All Saints with 

Richard Zerny which was enjoyed by all.  It was most   

interesting and informative and several members had a 

go at  ringing the bells for themselves.   

Kilham WI meets the 2nd Tuesday of the 

month (except August) in the Village Hall 

at 7.15pm. We usually have a social event 

every month too.   

If you would like to come along to any of 

our meetings you will be made most    

welcome. 



KILHAM VILLAGE LOTTERY 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 25
TH

 MAY 2019 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 29
TH

 JUNE 2019 

For anyone new wishing to have a number/s or if you require any further 

information or have any queries please contact Louise McKie on 01262 

421804 or Marie Sheader on 01262 420777 or email 

kilhamvl2017@gmail.com  Numbers are 50p each per month and you 

can hold as many numbers as you wish.  

The next draw is on Saturday 27th July 2019. Please ensure you have 

paid either Marie or by Standing Order by this date otherwise unfortu-

nately your number/s will not be put in the draw. 

Kilham Outreach Post Office running at the Village Hall 
 •Wednesday afternoons 1.00 pm until 4.00 pm 

•Friday mornings 9.00 am until 12 noon. 

Please make sure we all use this invaluable service in our village.

Keep Kilham Frack Free Meeting Dates 

Wednesday 28th August & 25th September  7.30 pm 

The Cottage, 2 Middle Street (opposite Bay Horse Pub) 

Everyone Welcome

keepkilhamfrackfree700@gmail.com

1
ST

 PRIZE MRS PAULINE McEWEN (15) £50.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MRS JANE ZERNY (403) £30.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MRS SHARON FALKINGHAM (148) £15.00 

1
ST

 PRIZE MR JOHN YOUNG (595) £50.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MR PAUL CARTER (271) £30.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MRS CAROL IRELAND (384) £15.00 

mailto:kilhamvl2017@gmail.com
mailto:keepkilhamfrackfree@gmail.com


St Paul’s Methodist 

Services are held most Sunday mornings at 
10.30am followed by coffee and biscuits, all  
welcome.  Stewards are Sue Harrison, Sylvia 
Foster and Ruth Rawson.  For any information 

please  contact Sue Harrison 420292 or Ruth 
Rawson on 420692. 
4th August Rev J Fisher 

11th August Rev Bentley 

18th August Miss L Staveley 

25th August Mrs S Whittles 

1st September service at St John's Burlington Bridlington at 10.30am.  This is to 
welcome our new minister Ian Greenfield. 

HARVEST FESTIVAL 

This will be held on Sunday 15th September at 10.30am. 

This will be a family service, all welcome. 

Kilham Neighbourhood Watch 

Anita Harrison  01262420632 

Emergency Police  999 None-emergency 101 

There is a white Mitsubishi pickup type vehicle using our roads in Kilham as a  
racing track coming around the Church corners or very near there at around 
60mph. We think the Reg is LA55 WWC. If you are the owner of this vehicle BE 
AWARE you are being watched by the many people who think you are an idiot, 
driving at these excessive speeds through a village where there is a school.    
Make no mistake, the police have been informed and the Neighbourhood Watch 
team will be on the lookout. How dare you abuse our village like that, if you want 
to show off with your driving, go and find a race track. 

Dog fouling is still happening – do you not watch your dog defecating?  Most 
people do, but there are a few who think they don’t have to – believe me you do 
and YOU MUST because children are trailing dog muck into school off the streets. 

If you need any help or advice, ring me.  Anita 



Ray's Voices 

It's that time of the year again -HOLIDAYS - 
and Ray's Voices is no exception.  We will be 
taking our annual break from the end of July 
until     Thursday 5th September. Our grateful 
thanks go to the award-winning Old Star, for providing us with a practice 
room, which is always set up ready to use.... much appreciated, Lucy and the 
Old Star team.  
The end of our year saw two quite different performances.  The first was when 
choir member, Chris Shanks, requested that we sing at his wife's funeral at the 
end of July.  As many members were available during the day, they attended 
and we thank Chris for inviting us to share in that Service.   We all send our 
love and deepest sympathy to Chris on his sad loss.    
The other end of the spectrum saw the choir singing at Burton Agnes Jazz   
Festival. The festival was first held in 2007.  It is one of three, annual, jazz     
festivals on the East Coast; the other two being Hull and Scarborough.  It is 
unique in that it is held in such beautiful surroundings, with all performances 
within the grounds.   We performed on the Sunday afternoon, singing in the 
Great Hall, which is a wonderful venue. Afterwards, our conductor, Steve   
Harris, said, "It was a beautiful place to sing in and our performance was    
brilliant. My favourite performance so far"!  Our thanks go to Steve and to   
David Cooper, deputising as accompanist for RevRay who was unable to 
attend.  
When we return from our break, we will be building on our repertoire and 
preparing for three events planned for the Autumn.  One is the East Coast  
Festival of Choirs and Voices 2019 in Bridlington on Saturday 2nd November 
2019.  We were invited to sing this festival last year and we found it to be a 
great experience.  The second event will be our now famous, annual 'Concert 
for Christmas', in All Saints' Church, here in Kilham.  That is always on the first 
Thursday in December, so put 5th December in your diary, for this is an event 
not to be missed. More information in the next Kilham News.  Two days later, 
Saturday 7th December, we will be singing at the Rotary Club of Bridlington's, 
'Festival of Christmas Trees', in St John Burlington Methodist Church, St John’s 
Street (opp Brighams) in Bridlington.   So, there you go - by the time we have 
had our break, we will be 'raring' to go.  So, if you are new to the village or just 
keep thinking 'shall I'? ... just go for it you have nothing to lose and you just 
might surprise yourself! Membership is £1 per week.  Hope to see you 
7:30pm, the Old Star, Kilham, Thursday, 5th September.  Have a great summer. 

(Contact - Brenda Eveleigh 420062) 



• Full Bathroom Installations.

• Tiling and wall coverings.

• Central Heating & Gas work

• All aspects of plumbing work undertaken.

Covering Driffield,  the Wolds and surrounding areas for all your     
plumbing needs - ensuring your peace of mind.   

Call James on: T: 01262 421968 

M: 07933611162 

www.aqueduct-plumbing.co.uk   

info@aqueduct-plumbing.co.uk    

Kilham Parish Council 

Each year the parish council takes on a project, this year it was decide to 
revitalise the playground at the village hall. All the play equipment is   
currently being repainted, including the gate, a big thank you must be 
given to Cllr David Tanner who is given his time to do the work.  

The perimeter fence is scheduled to be painted and the bench and picnic 
bench are to be replaced with new ones including placing permanent  
bases down. We hope that the work being carried out does not cause 
any inconvenience to its users. 

On your travels around the village you may have seen individuals quietly 
litter picking the lanes and verges in Kilham. These are local residents 
who give their time to keep Kilham looking clean and tidy. The parish 
council on behalf of the village would like to say thank you to each of 
you. 

If you wish to be involved in your village why not consider joining the  
parish council as a councillor, for further details contact the clerk of the 
parish. Our next meeting is on Monday the 09th September, 7.30pm in 
the village hall, all are welcome to attend.  

http://www.aqueduct-plumbing.co.uk
mailto:info@aqueduct-plumbing.co.uk


All aspects of building work covered from the removal of your old fireplace to 
the construction of a new focal point ‘bespoke fireplace’ in your home. Liners 
supplied and installed and all aspects of chimney work undertaken. 
We are proud to be able to offer a unique service with locally sourced, hand 
crafted products, provided to your specification and to a certified standard. 

We provide a complete local, reliable and 
friendly service at competitive prices.  Free 
estimates given and many local  references 
available.   

Most people know that chimneys need to 
be cleaned out but few of us think about it 
until a problem occurs, such as poor       
ventilation or chimney fire—to avoid this -  
Why not give us a call and let us give you a 
quote for having your chimney swept by a 
professional this month. 

Contact: Alvin 
01262 421896   0791 911 6141 

Alvin Ingham 
Property Maintenance 

HETAS Registered wood 

and multifuel stove 

installer and building 

contractor 



Christie Private Client Limited 

A SERVICE BASED IN KILHAM 

wills - powers of attorney - and more 

who we are 

Although only recently established we have a wealth of experience. Our principal Geoff Christie is 

a retired solicitor who has spent many years working in the areas in which we specialise. It is 

Geoff who will meet you (usually at your home) to discuss your requirements and then implement 

them. If you are busy or from out of the area we can deal with everything partly or exclusively by 

phone, the post and / or email. To make an appointment or for further advice simply call 01262 

421815 or email office@christieprivateclient.co.uk.. 

how we can help you 

If you don’t have a will or your will is out of date we can prepare a new one for you and have all 

the formalities relating to its preparation and signature completed properly in accordance with 

statutory requirements. Where appropriate we can also give Inheritance Tax advice. 

A Lasting Power of Attorney is a legal document that enables you to choose one or more people 

to make decisions and act on your behalf in connection with your finances, property and your 

personal welfare should you become physically or mentally incapable of dealing with your affairs. 

That could be as a result of illness, an accident or old age. We can prepare these documents for 

you and ensue that you comply with all of the statutory requirements including registration. For 

more information please ask us for a copy of our client guide to Lasting Powers of Attorney.  

In addition we can assist with Deputyship Applications and administration, Probate and Estate 

Administration, and other issues as described on our website. 

TIP OF THE MONTH : UNMARRIED PARTNERS MAY GET NOTHING in the event of death if the 

deceased partner has not made a will and the two partners are not married or in a Civil 

Partnership. The simple solution is for both partners to make wills. Without them it may or may not 

be possible to make a claim and if it is then it will be likely to be a protracted expensive and costly 

process. 

 We are qualified and regulated members of the Institute of Professional Willwriters and are fully 

insured in order to protect our clients interests. 

01262 421815 

office@christieprivateclient.co.uk 

www.christieprivateclient.co.uk 
Registered in England company number 06933676 – registered office at Box Cottage, East Street, Kilham, Driffield YO25 4SG 

Director & Company Secretary – E G P Christie 



We offer a range of used cars to suit every need and can source and supply     
virtually any new vehicle at competitive prices. 

Established over 40 years ago, G Boyes has grown into one of the area's 
most  respected new and used car dealerships and service / repair centres. 
We pride ourselves on our friendly, individual approach towards customer 

care and believe this is the reason so many of our customers  
come back again and again. 

All our vehicles are sold with a warranty and an MOT if required. 
To get the latest deals call now or explore the website. 

www.gboyes.co.uk, email peteboyes@gboyes.co.uk 
Mobile  07778230037 

We are proud to announce that we now have a small shop within the 
garage, where you can buy everyday essentials, delicious snacks  and 

Driffield & Wolds Weekly Newspaper. 
We have also extended our opening hours, which are: 

Mon—Friday 8 am to 6 pm 
Saturday 8 am to 4 pm 

Closed Sundays 

New & Used Car and Van Sales  MOT Testing 
Service & Repairs to all Vehicles Tyres, Batteries & Exhausts 
Full Range of Diagnostic Capabilities  Rix Fuel  
 4 x 4 Specialists Wheel Alignment 
Breakdown Recovery (not 24hrs) 

Friendly Service from Local People  Established 1969 

The Garage, Chapel Lane, Kilham, YO25 4RP 01262 420627 




	Binder1.pdf
	august christie ad
	boyes ad august 19

	AUG AND SEPT 2019 to print.pdf



